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Thursday 12th September 
Musica Viva Performance 

2pm GP Room.  
 

Friday 13th September 
Illawarra Jumping Jacks 

 9:15 Gym 
 

Tuesday 17th September  
Huon Valley Red Ball Tennis 

Cygnet Tennis Club Grade 3/4 students 
 

Thursday 26th September  
Rev It Up Program 

Huonville Primary School.  Gr 6 
 

Friday 27th September 
Last day of term 3 

 

 
Our dedicated class teachers embarked on another 
collaborative inquiry to improve our students' reading 
outcomes this term. By analysing the reading data from a 
variety of student assessments, the teachers identified 
specific areas for improvement and collaboratively 
developed targeted teaching sequences and strategies. 
 
Here's a breakdown of the focus areas identified: 

 K-2 Team: Focused on improving phonemic 
awareness, blending skills, and reading fluency 

 3/4 Team: Concentrated on comprehension and 
teaching students to identify the main idea in texts 

 5/6 Team: Worked on expanding students' 
understanding of different text genres 
 

To measure progress, we conducted pre and post-
assessments for the learning sequence. The results are both 
encouraging and exciting: 

 75% of the Kinder, Prep and Year 1 students showed 
significant growth in phonemic awareness, phonics, 
and blending skills 

 The Prep, Year 1 and Year 2 students involved in the 
fluency inquiry increased their speed and accuracy of 
reading by an average of 21 words per minute 
(WCPM), with 74% achieving above the expected 
grade level for reading fluency.  

 93% of 3/4 students demonstrated significant growth 
in comprehension and the ability to locate key ideas 
within texts. 

 77% of 5/6 students showed significant growth in 
understanding and connecting with various text 
genres. 
 

Our data sources, including PAT reading results, provide 
valuable insights that help us refine our teaching practices 
and enhance student learning outcomes. This term marks 
the third successful collaborative reading inquiry our 
teachers have undertaken this year, and we are proud of the 
notable progress across all year levels. 
 

Thank you for your continued support as we strive 
to foster a love of reading and support our 
students' learning growth. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Darryl Williams 
Principal 
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